SHAC Meeting Minutes Wylie High School PAC - Hugh Sandifer Stadium Press Box April 13, 2023

The School Health Advisory Council conducted their fourth meeting of the 2022-23 academic year. Meeting was posted 72 hours in advance on the district website. The committee will hold four meetings for the 2022-23 school year. Lunch was provided.

Members present:
Terry Hagler - Assistant Superintendent/Chair
Angela Haney - Parent/Co-chair
Toni Diller - Parent
Max Johnson - Parent
Lois Burleson - District Nurse

Guest present:
Julie Williams - West Intermediate PE teacher

All members present at the meeting.

Call to Order - Chairman, Terry Hagler called the meeting to order at 11:35am. Approval of February minutes. Motion by Toni Diller and seconded by Angela Haney. Recognition that meeting was posted 72 hours in advance.

Introduction of the committee members and their role on the council was made by each individual and led by Terry Hagler. SHAC purpose reminder statement was read and agreed upon by all members present. Introduction of topics to be discussed at this meeting include counseling, psychological and social services.

Julie Williams presented the physical education program at the West Intermediate campus as well as the requirements by the state. Julie has been in education a total of 23 years with this year as year 5 in WISD. Discussed the variety of activities while meeting TEKS annually. Activities include a game of weekly tag and different competitions weekly with no elimination games. Instead of being out of the competition completely, students can participate in an activity such as 10 jumping jacks, situps, etc. TEKS include safety, cleanliness, maintenance, movement and healthy eating. FITness gram is an annual measurement for students on their fitness goals. There are two goal dates, one in September and the other in March. September is performed to allow students to build on their goal. March is graded. The measurements of the FITness gram include: height, weight, pacer test, and different strength exercises. PE is a daily class with a duration of 23 minutes.

Terry Hagler updated the committee on the presentation of human sexuality and family violence prevention. Presentation is by R. Sanders, LPC and a science teacher at the campus. At this time approximately 60 junior high students have received the optional instruction. The opted-in high school students will receive instruction after May 3rd due to testing during this time of year. WISD requires health for all high school students so every student who needs a health credit will have the option to participate. Copies of parent consent forms provided to committee. Next year the plan is to send out forms in the same route for all campuses.

Terry Hagler announced the conclusion of SHAC committee meetings for the 2022-23 school year. No objection by committee members for conclusion, all in agreement. With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 12:02 pm followed by a tour of the facilities including: doghouse, fitness room, and locker rooms.